
 PINWHERRY & PINMORE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

20th JUNE 2024 

OLD SCHOOL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

MINUTES 

 

Community councillors; David Logan, David Hall, Hugh Armour, Mike 

Chaimberlain, Sue Royce, Stuart Muir 

South Ayrshire Council; Alec Clark,  

Members of public; Joy Chaimberlain, PC Paul McKinley 

Apologies;  Bob Green 

Declaration of interest; None 

Approval of minutes;  David Hall proposed the minutes, Stuart Muir 

seconded   

Matters arising; Road signage that Hugh pointed out last month was 

replaced. Kings portrait that council reported to PPCDT on our vote 

being unanimous to display there has been no response. David Logan 

to e mail Marie to find out.   

Presentations; None 

Police report; 1 abandoned 999 call & 1 road matter. Also the mobile 

unit would be visiting the villages around. Bridge cameras were also 

discussed but as Bob Green wasn’t present this was left for another 

meeting.  

Link officer report; Nothing to report 

Elected member report; Alec Clark reported that major road works 

would be commencing on the A77 soon & full road closures were to 

be in place, This has since been changed to partial closures & night 

closures for the next few weeks.  



Planning & licencing report; Nothing to report  

Treasurer report; David Hall reported the balance was now at 

£14,068.85. 1 small grant of £500 to the PPCDT for their opening 

ceremony expenses &  a £250 deposit to Café Royal for play park 

opening ceremony catering. 

Correspondence ;  Letter received from Scott Allan on behalf of the 

Community Council Association for the Chair to attend a meeting , 

David Logan to respond. Letter received from Jodie McFarlane 

regarding a community council vote of no confidence & was looking 

for members of other councils to come together on an appointed 

panel, Sue would respond to this.  

 Public business; David Hall & David Logan reported on a very 

successful meeting with Linda West of Foundation Scotland 

regarding small grants, micro loans & regular money coming into 

council for projects grants etc. David Hall also updated council on the 

playpark opening, unfortunately the opening wasn’t reported in the 

monthly newsletter so David Hall had hand delivered flyers.  

Any other competent business;  None   

Date of next meeting 18/07/24  

The meeting was closed at 2030hrs 

  

  


